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Susan Awbrey

From: Charles McGlothlin <mcglothl@oakland.edu>

Sent: Wednesday, November 25, 2015 11:28 AM

To: Susan Awbrey; dmhanna@oakland.edu: J Lynne Williams
Subject: Fwd: Oakland University - Name Change for OSH Program
Hi All,

T'hope the following communication between me and ABET addresses the remaining questions UCUT has
relative to ABET accreditation issues. !

Thanks, regards and Happy Thanksgiving,
Charlie

oo Forwarded message ----------

From: Jane Emmet <jemmet@abet.org>

Date: Wed, Nov 25, 2015 at 11:07 AM

Subject: RE: Oakland University - Name Change for OSH Program
To: "McGlothlin, Charles, Jr." <mcglothl@oakland.edu>

Hi Charlie,

This is to confirm ABET’s understanding that the current OSH program is currently accredited through September 2018
and that your plan is to terminate that program effective January 2016. Given the termination is not synchronous with
the next review date you would need to submit a termination plan now that demonstrates the program’s ability to
continue delivery of the accredited program during its phase out to-cover all students graduating from that program
after January, 2016 to the end of the current accreditation period of September 2018.

Once the termination plan is received it will be reviewed by 2 commissioners from the ASAC Commission and their
recommendations will be reviewed by the ASAC ExComm at their next meeting in April of 2016 who will determine at
that time if students graduating after January, 2016 are covered.

The program will continue to be listed as accredited and then in the 17-18 review cycle, ABET understands that Oakland
will be submitting a “new” program whose name will allow it to be reviewed using the EHS Program Criteria along with
the ASAC General Criteria. ABET understands that this is the “same” program currently offered at Oakland but ABET's
policies require this process to accredit the program with a new name and new Program Criteria.

‘Best regards and you also have wonderful Thanksgiviﬁg holiday!



OAKLAND UNIVERSITY
School of Health Sciences
Occupational Safety and Health Program

December 1, 2015

From: Charles W. McGlothlin, Jr., Ph.D., P.E.
Occupational Safety and Health Program Director
Oakland University, Rochester M|

To: Jane Emmet
Director, Accreditation Operations
ABET, Baltimore, MD

Subject: Program Termination By Institution

Following is the Termination Plan required undér Section ILLI.c. of the ABET APPM. This termination plan
clearly demonstrates our OSH program ability to continue delivery of our accredited program during its phase-
out.

(1) Name of Institution;
Oakland University

(2) Name of Program;
Occupational Safety and Health

(3) The number of students remaining in the program with the expected date of graduation for the
last student; ‘

Currently there are 94 declared OSH majors. We expect many of these students to change majors to
EHS in the Winter 2016 semester which begins on January 5, 2016. However, students will have the
option to complete the OSH degree program per Oakland University policy which allows students six

years to complete degree requirements. The current OSH program is accredited through September
2018. All current OSH majors will be sophomore to senior status by the end of the Winter 2016 term

and should graduate not later than December 2018.

The EHS major will not be available to sthdents until the Winter 2016 term begins. An accurate count
of OSH majors remaining after students are allowed to change majors will be provided prior to the
ASAC ExComm meeting in April 2016.

(4) Copies of all notices to student in the program regarding the discontinuation of the program;
See Attachment 1.

(5) The name, official position, and contact information of the individual responsible for the
continuing administration of the pragram; :

Charles W. McGlothlin, Jr., OSH Program Director, School of Health Sciences, Oakland University,
Rochester, Michigan, mcglothl@oakland.edu, 248.364,8651 (w), 248.535.2230 (c).

(6) The names of the faculty members teaching all required technical courses and any other
courses specific to the program; |

Charles McGlothlin, Patrick Frazee, Richard Olawoyin, Darry! C. Hill, and David Andrews.



